

Minutes of committee meeting held on 29th May 2024 at Northgate Community Centre @19.45

Members present

James Mason	Y	Jim Scott	Y	Stella Daff	N	David Penfold	N
Richard Daniells	Y	Luke Taylor	Y	Clare Hall	N	Dan Smiles	N
Roy Swetman	Y	Martyn Flint	Y	Paul Luttman	Y	Nicky Wilson	Y
Lesley Bryant	Y	Debby Scott	N	Nina Ware	Y		

Chairman (James)

- Tilgate 5 Committee has met and all permits have been agreed although not physically received.
- James presented Martyn with his engraved Club Spirit award

Secretary (Richard)

- Nothing received back from Tilgate parkrun regarding a club takeover. Richard hasn't been at same parkrun as Darren for last three weeks, one of the committee will ask Darren to reply to Richard if they see him at parkrun.
- Early leak of SportsShoes code in May, June code already sent to Nicky
- Nina has contacted prospective member who said they may wish to come training in June

Membership / UKA (Lesley)

- Three new member this month, all of whom have either been a member or been training before

Treasurer (Roy)

- Currently expenditure is fairly high due to training courses, insurance and donations although we have plenty of money still in the bank.
- The old website domain has now expired

WSFRL (Luke)

- The 5 – 10k improvers course finished with those completing running at Horham 10K, and one doing the Gatwick 10K
- Luke is hoping to do another L2R course starting 10th September
- We had fewer runners than normal at the WSFRL Hedgehoppers run as it clashed with the SGP Horsham 10k and Run Gatwick, we finished 7th.
- We also finished 7th at Trundle Hill..
- Upcoming are the Dowmland Dash on 29th June and Roundhill on 3rd July
- The half year AGM is yet to be planned.
- Completers T-shirts for 2023 have still not been made and distributed

Suggestions / Social (Stella)

- Stella is thinking of arranging a summer picnic.
- Jim suggested a run, maybe routes of different distances based on visiting blue plaques in Crawley. Further thoughts and discussions required to finalise.
- One more parkrun tourism date arranged for Orpington (Clare)

SGP (Jim)

- We had over 30 runners for the Horsham 10k race boosted by the 5 – 10k improvers group.
- We already have 17 runners entered for the next SGP event, the Hastings 5 miles
- SGP has recently rebranded so we could use their rebranding as a guide to pushing out our own future rebranding as a competition.

Kit / Website (Martyn)

- We have had a kit order from someone in Texas!
- T-shirt order is on it's way but is taking slightly longer with the new supplier

SCAA (Paul)

- South Downs Way relay is taking place this weekend with our team of six runners and support staff.
- Training on Tuesdays and Thursday continues to be well attended and is going well.
- Paul starts his coaches training course next month and needs volunteers to assist with his course work.

Media (Nicky)

- Reports received for next newsletter
- Nicky asked if she should publicise the midweek Reigate Priory race on 3rd July in the newsletter as it clashes with a WSFRL event. Agreed it was ok to do so for those not running at Steyning

AOB

- The runner of the month for April is Nicky Wilson.

Next meeting is Monday 24th June at 7.00pm, at Gossops Green Community Centre